

## MAYOR'S PROCLAMATION BUILDING SAFETY MONTH MAY 2024

**WHEREAS**, the safety and resilience of our buildings and infrastructure are vital to the well-being of our community, ensuring protection from natural disasters, fires and other hazards; and

**WHEREAS**, the theme for Building Safety Month 2024 is "Mission Possible: Building Safety for All," emphasizing the importance of collaboration and commitment to building safer, more resilient communities; and

**WHEREAS**, the observance of Building Safety Month provides an opportunity to raise awareness about the critical role of building safety professionals, including architects, engineers, contractors, and code officials, in ensuring the safety of our built environment; and

**WHEREAS**, building safety professionals work tirelessly to enforce building codes, standards and regulations to safeguard the health, safety and welfare of our citizens; and

**WHEREAS**, this month-long observance encourages citizens to understand the importance of safe and sustainable buildings, and to recognize the contributions of building safety professionals in protecting lives and property.

**NOW, THEREFORE**, I, Robert Nelson, Mayor, of the City of Spring Lake Park, do hereby proclaim the month of May 2024 as

## **BUILDING SAFETY MONTH**

in the City of Spring Lake Park and do hereby express the community's appreciation to Building Official Jeff Baker, Fire/Code Enforcement Inspector Walter Morris and Permit Technician Kristine Pearson for their efforts in ensuring the construction of high-quality buildings within the city.

Dated this sixth day of May, two thous	sand twenty-four.
	Robert Nelson, Mayor
	ATTEST:
	Daniel R. Buchholtz, City Administrator